
2017 Budget Work Session 5:30 p.m. TOR Conference Room
                      (Better City Work Session 7:30 p.m) 

Town of Rangely 
Town Council Packet 
August 23, 2016 @ 7:00pm 



1 – Agenda 

GUIDELINES FOR PUBLIC INPUT 

Public Input is a vital and important portion of every meeting and will be permitted 

throughout the meeting, but according to the following guidelines: 

a. Public input is allowed during the Agenda identified Public Input and Public

Hearing portion of the meeting.

i. If you would like to address the meeting during the appropriate times,

please raise your hand and when called upon you will be asked to come

to the podium.  Announce your name so that your statements can be

adequately captured in the meeting minutes.

ii. Please keep your comments to 3-5 minutes as others may want to

participate throughout the meeting and to insure that the subject does

not drift.

b. Throughout the meeting agenda calls for public input will be made, generally

pertaining to specific action items.  Please follow the same format as above.

c. At the conclusion of the meeting, if the meeting chair believes additional public

comment is necessary, the floor will be open.

We hope that this guideline will improve the effectiveness and order of the Town’s 

Public Meetings.  It is the intent of your publicly elected officials to stay open to your 

feelings on a variety of issues. 

Thank you, Rangely Mayor 
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2017 Budget Work Session 5:30 p.m. TOR Conference Room 
   (Better City Work Session 7:30 p.m.)  

Town of Rangely            August 23, 2016 - 7:00pm 
Agenda 

Rangely Board of Trustees (Town Council) 
JOSEPH NIELSEN, MAYOR

ANDREW SHAFFER, MAYOR PRO TEM 
LISA HATCH, TRUSTEE 
TREY ROBIE, TRUSTEE                                            

ANN BRADY, TRUSTEE 
ANDREW KEY, TRUSTEE 

TYSON HACKING, TRUSTEE
 

 

1. Call to Order 

2. Roll Call 

3. Invocation 

4. Pledge of Allegiance 

5. Minutes of Meeting 

a. Approval of the minutes of the August 9, 2016 meeting. 

6. Petitions and Public Input 

7. Changes to the Agenda   

8. Public Hearings - 7:15pm 

9. Committee/Board Meetings 

10. Supervisor Reports – See Attached 

a. Roy Kinney-Police Department 

11. Reports from Officers – Town Manager Update 

12. New Business 

a. Discussion and action to approve the Liquor License renewal for El Agave Mexican Restaurant 

b. Discussion and action to approve the Special Event Permit for the Rock ‘N’ Bull 

13. Informational Items  

a. 2016 CML District 11 Meeting is being held on Wednesday, September 14th in Rifle. RSVP deadline is 

September 5th. RSVP to www.cml.org For questions, call 303-831-6411 

b. Community Networking Meeting - August 23, 2016 12:00 p.m-1:30p.m  at the Weiss Conference Room 

c. Better City/RDA Newspaper Review Article for the Project 08/18/16 
 

14. Scheduled Announcements 

a. Rangely District Library regular meeting August 8, 2016 at 5:00pm. 
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b. Rangely Junior College District Board meeting is scheduled for August 8, 2016 at 12:00pm. 

c. Western Rio Blanco Park & Recreation District meeting August 15, 2016 at 6:00pm. 

d. Rangely Chamber of Commerce board meeting is scheduled for August 18, 2016 at 12:00pm  

e. Rural Fire Protection District board meeting is scheduled for August 15, 2016 at 7:00pm. 

f. Rio Blanco County Commissioners meeting is scheduled for August 15, 2016 at 11:00am. 

g. Community Networking Meeting is scheduled for August 23, 2016 at 12:00pm. 

h. Rangely School District board meeting is scheduled for August 30, 2016 at 6:15pm. 

i. Rio Blanco Water Conservancy District board meeting is August 31, 2016 at 7:00pm.  

j. Rangely District Hospital board meeting is scheduled for August 25, 2016 at 6:00pm.  

15. Adjournment              
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5 – Minutes 
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Town of Rangely            August 9, 2016 - 7:00pm 
Minutes 

Rangely Board of Trustees (Town Council) 
JOSEPH NIELSEN, MAYOR

ANDREW SHAFFER, MAYOR PRO TEM 
LISA HATCH, TRUSTEE 
TREY ROBIE, TRUSTEE                                            

ANN BRADY, TRUSTEE 
ANDREW KEY, TRUSTEE 

TYSON HACKING, TRUSTEE
 

 

1. Call to Order 

2. Roll Call - Joseph Nielsen, Andrew Shaffer, Lisa Hatch, Andrew Key, Trey Robie, Tyson Hacking present, Ann Brady 

absent  

3. Invocation - Tyson Hacking lead the invocation 

4. Pledge of Allegiance - Peter Brixius lead the pledge of allegiance 

5. Minutes of Meeting 

a. Approval of the minutes of the July 26, 2016 meeting.    Motion to approve the minutes of July 26, 2016 made by  

Andrew Shaffer,  seconded by   Tyson Hacking, motion passed 

6. Petitions and Public Input - Konnie Billgren introduced herself as the new Chamber Director.  She is very excited to get 

started in the position and looks forward to working with everyone at the Town of Rangely.   

7. Changes to the Agenda  Add approval of July 2016 Financial Summary 

8. Public Hearings - 7:15pm 

9. Committee/Board Meetings 

10. Supervisor Reports – See Attached 

a.  Roy Kinney – PD – Reschedule at the next meeting 

b. Don Reed- Utilities - Don Reed brought two of his staff, Michael Dillion and Emily Peterson, to present on 

different topics.  Don wanted to update the council of the Upland project at the river station. It has been 

completed with few problems, there is just a little clean up.  Last week Don received a letter from the State of 

Colorado Dept. of public health and the EPA about the new lead and copper rules.  These rules are the result of 

the problems in Flint Michigan.  Basically what the rulings state is that the LCR rule has been revised.  Currently 

Rangely is on a reduced schedule which means that we take 10 samples for lead and copper every three (3) 

years.  This will no longer be our schedule, they are requiring that we access and expand our pool for lead and 

copper and classify each house which will be very time consuming.   In addition to the homes assessment we 

must also assess the entire distribution system and target high risk entities for lead and copper contamination.  

Don must fill out page two of the report provided in the board packet with 10 item criteria, Don has until Sept 15. 

2016 to complete the assessment and submit to the state for their approval.  Don called Brian Pilgred from the 

State of Colorado to see if we could use the past ten people we had been using.  Don was told there will be no 

considerations of reduced sampling going forward.  This is going to be very hard in the fact that the personnel 
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completing these assessments must have a large amount of training to complete the testing correctly.  Don feels 

that some of the problems is if he identifies a high risk home, if the home is high risk then the home owner at 

their own expense will have to repair their own home which will be very problematic.  Andrew Shaffer asked if 

our responsibility doesn’t stop at the curb stop.  Don stated that with lead and copper we still must test but if a 

home is identified the home owner will be responsible for all costs.  Joseph Nielsen said then the worst case 

scenario is that a very expensive repair could be a possibility.  Joe feels that we must be very careful and be sure 

our testing is accurate and through.  Joe asked if the home owner refuses the Town to enter their residence what 

can we do.  Andrew Shaffer wants to make sure that the Utility department does public information so our 

community is well educated about the testing and why it is being done.    

Michael Dillon updated the council on the cross connection we are currently sitting at 33% compliance with 64 

customers surveyed, We need 53 more customers surveyed in order to meet the 50% survey ratio.  Two dozen 

letters have been sent out that customers have not responded to.  We need to start being a little more aggressive 

or we will fail to meet compliance by 2020.  Mike is asking the council if he would apply for an alternate schedule 

which may help getting the compliance by 2020.  Lisa Hatch asked how much the cost is to complete the cross 

connection.  Michael said that for Chevron is was $3000 but for most users it is around $300.  Michael would 

really prefer not to be intrusive if possible.  The council is in agreement with Michael’s recommendation.   

Emily presented the process that they have completing on Jar testing to explore best available technology.  

Coagulants remove particulate impurities, especially suspended solids and color from the water being treated. 

These contain microbes including pathogens. A jar test is a laboratory procedure where varying dosages of 

coagulant are tested in a series of glass or plastic jars under identical conditions. The jars are injected with 

coagulant dosages and mixed to match flash mix & flocculation field conditions as closely as possible. After 

mixing and settling the jars are observed to determine which dosage produce the largest, tightest floc or which 

dosage produces the floc that settles the fastest.  Emily further explained that the reason for the switch was to 

avoid complacency. Use the best available technology to provide a safe, palatable product at the same or 

reduced cost to taxpayers. Health risks of Aluminum sulfate over a lifetime of ingestion.  The reasons that we are 

using Ferric Chloride as the primary coagulant  to benefit our consumers are softened water, more effective 

removal of color, turbidity, Higher removal of TOC’s- indication of improved NOM and DBP removal 

(Trihalomethanes and halo acetic acid primarily), works over a wider pH range, produces a heavier floc that 

settles faster and is more effective during cold weather than aluminum sulfate, lower sludge disposal costs 

because high iron content sludge is not considered hazardous to the environment and is compatible and 

beneficial w/ many land application residual programs.  It has also lowered cost of operations.  Some of the 

health effects of higher exposure include: increased risk of developing bladder cancer. Other health effects that 

may be associated with exposure to DBPs include rectal and colon cancer. Adverse developmental and 

reproductive effects associated with exposure to DBPs during pregnancy are a concern.   Some of the other 

water users that have switched to this technology are Brad Nelson of Weber Basin Water Conservancy- 14 years 

using Ferric, Dave Hatch of Ashley Valley Water and Sewer, Big Cottonwood Water Treatment Plant, Ogden 
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Water Treatment.  A few of the possible downsides are de-scaling of service lines due to corrosion as water 

treated w/ ferric combines with pre-existing organic material.  We have investigated the possibility of having to 

add soda ash or lime to adjust pH values of finished product in instances of very low influent ph. Caveat to that is 

an increased softening effect. *Brad Nelson of Weber Basin Water Conservancy District.  In conclusion Emily 

stated that the water department feels that switching to Ferric Chloride as our primary coagulant will provide a 

higher quality product with far fewer possible health effects at the same or a decreased cost to the taxpayers of 

our community. 

11. Reports from Officers – Town Manager Update - Peter said he believes that the new employee’s to the Utilities 

department are great additions to our team in the Utility Department.  We have been working on the budget for the 

last week and half, we will have our first budget work session on Aug 23.  The severance and mineral lease 

distributions are now looking like they may not be as low as previously anticipated for 2016.  Peter thinks they should 

be no more than 20% off in 2016 and in 2017 they will be likely down 50%.  Our health insurance looks like it will only 

increase 3-4% in 2016-17.  We are very happy with the health insurance and the projected increase in premiums.  We 

should be in very good shape by the end of this year and will hopefully add to our reserves.  We can’t commit that in 

2017. We have some capital projects that will carry into 2017, the municipal building remodel and phase III of the 

water treatment plant.  In addition to the 5:30 budget work session, Better Cities will be in town and would like to 

meet.  Possibly we could meet with them after the Town council meeting.  Peggy Rector called to ask if Better Cities 

could meet with all of the special districts and the CNCC board so we can try to move the project forward.  We still 

have a number of taxing entity board members that do not feel they have a good understanding of the project and 

scope of work.  Lisa Hatch will help implement this meeting.  These meetings will go on until everyone understands the 

process and why they would consider committing their funds to this project.  Funds will be committed to this project 

over the next 15 years.  Next week the asphalt contractor is coming into town to complete Hillcrest and some patching 

work around town. Our new website will be up and running we hope this week. For consistency, we would really like 

pictures all of the council members and a short bio to update on the Website.  The tank is having a celebration on the 

13th of August at the park. Lisa Hatch said the dinner is at 5:00 followed by a concert at the tank.  AGNC will be having 

a meeting on August 17th in Meeker.  This meeting should be very interesting and will discuss a couple of key ballot 

initiatives #75 and #78.  Andy Key is our representative and Lisa Hatch is our alternate. One ballot initiative is asking 

for a $350 million tax increase on tobacco.  Some initiatives are to let voters cast their ballot regardless of party 

affiliations.  Andy Key believes that we need to have information every week in the newspaper to try and get more 

information out to the public about these proposals.  Peter said that in addition we can get some information in the 

Utility billing.  Lisa Hatch also sent an email that we need each taxing entity to know about the Better Cities meeting.  

It would be much easier to talk to each board separately but if the taxing entities want to meet collectively that is an 

option.   

12. New Business 

a. Discussion and action to approve the July 2016 Check Register -  Motion to approve the July 2016 check register 

made by   Andrew Key, seconded by   Lisa Hatch, motion passed 
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b. Discussion and action to approve the July 2016 Financial Summary - Motion to approve the July 2016 Financial 

summary make by  Tyson Hacking , seconded by  Andrew Key , motion passed 

c. Discussion and action to approve Resolution 2016-04 A RESOLUTION OF THE TOWN OF RANGELY, COLORADO 

APPROVING SETTLEMENT OF PENDING CLAIMS INVOLVING THE TOWN, SOUTHWEST CONTRACTING, LLC 

AND LIBERTY MUTUAL INSURANCE COMPANY, RELATING TO PHASE 1 IMPROVEMENTS TO THE TOWN’S 

WATER TREATING PLANT -  Motion to approve Resolution 2016-04 A resolution of the town of Rangely, Co 

approving settlement of pending claims involving the Town, Southwest Contracting, LLc and Liberty Mutual 

insurance company, relating to phase 1 improvements to the Town’s water treating plant made by Lisa 

Hatch , seconded by Trey Robie, motion passed 

13. Informational Items  

14. Scheduled Announcements 

a. Rangely District Library regular meeting August 8, 2016 at 5:00pm. 

b. Rangely Junior College District Board meeting is scheduled for August 8, 2016 at 12:00pm. 

c. Western Rio Blanco Park & Recreation District meeting August 15, 2016 at 6:00pm. 

d. Rangely Chamber of Commerce board meeting is scheduled for August 18, 2016 at 12:00pm  

e. Rural Fire Protection District board meeting is scheduled for August 15, 2016 at 7:00pm. 

f. Rio Blanco County Commissioners meeting is scheduled for August 15, 2016 at 11:00am. 

g. Rangely School District board meeting is scheduled for August 30, 2016 at 6:15pm. 

h. Rio Blanco Water Conservancy District board meeting is August 31, 2016 at 7:00pm.  

i. Rangely District Hospital board meeting is scheduled for August 25, 2016 at 6:00pm.  

15. Adjournment           

Motion to adjourn made at 7:40pm, meeting adjourned    

 

ATTEST:                                                                                  RANGELY TOWN COUNCIL 

 

 

________________________________                           ________________________________                                                                                                                                  

Lisa Piering, Clerk/Treasurer                                              Joseph Nielsen, Mayor  
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8 – Public Hearings

9 – Committee/Board Meetings 

10 – Supervisor Reports

11 – Reports from Officers
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12 – New Business 
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Dear Sir or Madam  

 

It has come to my attention that the local business establishment known as El 

Agave Mexican Restaurant, is seeking renewal of its beer and spirits, liquor license from 

the Town of Rangely.   

 

 Based upon the Rangely Police Computer Aided Dispatch (CAD) records it is my 

belief that El Agave Mexican Restaurant has maintained a reputable establishment during 

the 2015-2016 business year.   

 

There have been no (0) calls for service to this establishment according to CAD  

 

 Based upon this knowledge I have no reservation in giving my recommendation 

to renew the beer and spirits liquor license to afore mentioned business establishment. 

 

 

 

 

 

Roy G. Kinney 
Roy G. Kinney, Inter Chief of Police 

Rangely Police Department 

Rangely, CO. 81648 

(970) 675-8466  
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13 – Informational Items 
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Community Networking Group 
 
The next Networking meeting will be on Tuesday, August 23, 2016 at 12 noon-1:30 p.m. in 

the Weiss Conference Room. The Speaker for August will be Mr. Drew Kramer, Senior Advisor of 
External Affairs for Tri-State Generation and Transmission Association. Kramer oversees policy and 
issue-related communications initiatives for Colorado’s second-largest power supplier. Kramer 

oversees policy and issue-related communications initiatives for Colorado's second-largest power 
supplier, a not-for-profit wholesale electric cooperative. In addition to establishing and maintaining 
critical relationships with local elected officials, advocacy organizations and community groups, he 

directs public outreach programs to support the company's generation, transmission and mining 
operations.  

 

LUNCH, SALAD & DESSERT WILL BE SERVED! 
Please RSVP to Becky Dubbert at 675-3301 or email Becky.Dubbert@cncc.edu by  

Monday, August 22, 2016  
Thank you! 
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Investing in our Future 
 
 
The Town of Rangely, Rio Blanco County, and Better City LLC have been working together for 
the last eighteen months to develop, refine, and implement a strategy to attract private 
investment into the Town of Rangely and to create new, diversified opportunities for 
employment and economic prosperity. These efforts have culminated in the identification of a 
development opportunity that would create new options for housing in the community, 
particularly for students at CNCC. The housing component is critical because CNCC is currently 
near capacity for student housing, and in order to grow programs as part of its ongoing 
commitment to the Town of Rangely, the college needs additional capacity for new students. 
The retail component of the project is designed to meet two of the community’s most 
expressed desires: a robust, full-service grocery store that eliminates the need for frequent 
trips to Vernal or Grand Junction, and a family/young adult entertainment venue such as 
bowling, arcade, skating rink, etc. Several potential sites have been identified within the Town, 
and, depending on which location is ultimately selected, river recreation rentals such as kayaks, 
rafts etc., as well as mountain bikes, could be added to help provide an additional source of 
revenue for the retail operator.  
 
By joining these projects into one, each component will assist the entire development and will 
help create critical mass to ensure a successful outcome overall. In other words, the retail and 
entertainment options will help the college (as well as other local businesses) recruit and retain 
students and staff. In turn, the proximity of housing adjacent to the proposed retail and 
entertainment center will provide easy access to individuals that will patronize the retail store. 
By themselves, any one of these projects would struggle in a rural community like Rangely, but 
by joining together and sharing overhead and development costs, economic modeling has 
shown that these projects are feasible and sustainable through a public-private partnership. 
 
A public-private partnership is an economic development tool utilized by communities across 
the country to help address impediments within communities where private investment is not 
readily flowing. The public-sector invests through responsible and well-vetted means to change 
the project dynamics sufficiently so that the project becomes attractive to a private-sector 
operator. The private sector operator takes on operational risk, and the public-sector benefits 
by adding assets and venues without paying for the entire cost. The details of this public-private 
partnership will be determined in the coming weeks and months, but the project stands as a 
great opportunity to inject private investment into the Town of Rangely. Individuals from Better 
City, the Town and the County are currently working with local taxing entities to discuss the 
details of the public-private partnership to ensure that the community is the ultimate 
beneficiary of the project. 
 
Brad Casto ; Chairman – Rangely Development Agency 
Kelby Bosshardt – Better City Project Manager 
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